	                  
[bookmark: _GoBack]                        MINUTES of the MEETING of WONSTON PARISH COUNCIL (WPC)
       Held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 11th April 2018 in the Victoria Hall, Sutton Scotney


Present:                  Lucy Dowson, Chris Whitehouse, Pauline Maunder.
In attendance:         HCCllr Jackie Porter.
Public                      1
Clerk                       Jocelyn Jenkins 


	
	      
	Minutes

	
	R

	1564
	1.1
	Apologies for Absence. Cllr Judith Polak, Cllr Andrew Wheeler, WCCllr Caroline Horrill, Cllr Clive Cook.
	Closed
	

	1565
	1.2
	Any Declarations of Interest to be declared/dispensations agreed. None.
	Closed
	

	1566
	1.3
	Minutes of the meeting of 14th March 2018 were agreed and signed.
	Closed
	

	
	2

	 Reports – the meeting adjourned during reports.
	
	

	
	2.1 
	The Public: 
John Polak – Gratton Trust John attended the meeting to report on three matters:
Pavilion flood damage – the pavilion has been stripped back and the damage and necessary repairs assessed. The insurance will cover the cost of a professional project manager during the repairs. The expectation is that there will be £7,000-£8,000 of uninsured loss against a total claim of £70,000-£80,000. The estimated cost of a further unit to extend the hall is £30 thousand and John is liaising with the Scouts over a possible contribution towards the cost in return for use of the facilities by the Scouts.
Petanque A quote of £4,205 has been received to create a petanque area on the Gratton. It is hoped that this would be attractive to older or less active residents and make the Gratton a more inclusive facility.
Riverbank restoration The cost of restoring the riverbank, which has become eroded, is estimated at £12,000.
The Gratton Festival will be held on 30th June this year and on 2nd September a professional circus has been booked for the Gratton.
	
	

	
	2.2
	The Police: No report.
	Closed
	

	
	2.3
	Report from HCCllr Jackie Porter: HCCllr Porter provided a written report (Appendix 1) which drew attention to a consultation on short breaks for children with disabilities. HCCllr Porter also noted the HCC report on gender pay. 66% of top quartile employees are female, 71% in the second quartile and 87% in the bottom quartile. At the median point there is a 21.9% pay difference.
Due to the increasing volume of fly tipping, there are now delays in collecting items once they have been reported to WCC.
The licences required by the Watercress Way are now being finalised and, once in place, it will be possible for the charity to apply for planning permission.
	Closed
	

	
	
	The meeting resumed after reports. 
	
	

	1567
	3
	Correspondence received by the Clerk since the last meeting.
	
	

	
	
	The Council discussed and agreed actions for the following issues:
	
	

	1567.1
	3.1
	Resignation of Cllr Douglas Johns – The Council accepted Cllr Johns resignation.
	Closed
	

	1567.2
	3.2
	Dever Valley Local History Society – A talk entitled ‘Winchester: Birthplace of the English Language’ is taking place at 8pm on Wednesday 25th April at South Wonston Hall.
	Closed
	

	1567.3
	3.3
	Bereavement Support Services – A new support group will be meeting on the 2nd and 4th Thursday each month in St Mark’s Church Hall, Olivers Battery 1.45pm-3.15pm.
www.bereavementsupportservices.co.uk 
	Closed
	

	
	
	Matters arising from the minutes of 14th March 2018.
The Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following issues:

	
	

	1568
	4
	General Matters
	
	

	  1568.1
	1558.1
	Gratton Trust : 
Fields in Trust Registration – The application has been postponed pending reaching a boundary agreement with the Gratton Surgery.
Boundary with the Gratton Surgery – A response is awaited from the Gratton Surgery.
Footpath application – HCC have noted that the route shown on the application (marked A to B) does not connect to the existing footpath (Footpath 10) which passes round the allotment fence. They have proposed that the application be amended to show a route which extends to a point C by the allotment fence.
The HCC proposal was discussed but it was agreed to leave the route as currently submitted (ie A to B) as this covers the small portion of land not owned by the Gratton Trust and the purpose of the application was to maintain continued public access to this piece of land. It will be possible to extend the proposed route at a later date if this would be beneficial to the public. It was noted that it may be 10-12 years before the application is considered due to the backlog of similar applications.
	
Clerk

	

	1568.2
	 1558.2
	Oxford Road Crossing – No update has been received by the Parish Council or HCCllr Porter on the likely date for this work to be undertaken.
Neville Crisp (WCC) has advised that he could install ‘frail or disabled pedestrians likely to cross road ahead’ warning signage on the approaches to the crossing point but, as it will be an informal crossing point this is the only option available.
It was agreed to ask Neville to install signage, and that it is needed as soon as possible, but to ask if it could have a yellow background. 
	  JP/
Clerk
	

	1568.3
	 1558.3
	Affordable Housing:
Hyde Housing – An update was not received in time for the meeting but it is understood that work is still slightly ahead of schedule and due for completion in September.
Mrs Toogoode Trust – It may be some time before an assessment of potential sites in the Parish is completed. A close neighbour of the Mrs Toogoode land has contacted the Clerk and the importance of the Parish Council remaining open and transparent about the search for potential sites was highlighted and agreed upon.
	Clerk
	

	1568.4
	1558.5
	Emergency Plan – Outstanding points in the update of the plan were discussed and it is hoped to resolve these for the May meeting.
	Clerk
	

	1568.5
	1558.6
	Speedwatch – A resident has given the Council access to speed data collected in Wonston to support a planning application. This suggests that speed is not the main issue as the average speed recorded is significantly below the 30mph speed limit. This does mean that Wonston may be an appropriate village to have a 20mph speed limit and HCllr Porter and the Clerk will both pursue the possibility of this with HCC although it may be delayed until the results of the current 20mph trials in Hampshire are collated.
The Clerk has contacted Paul Basham Associates to discuss commissioning a further traffic survey which might look at cost effective means of improving safety but they have noted that there is in fact no significant record of accidents or injuries. It was agreed that the Clerk would consult at least one other company providing traffic surveys to see what else they could offer.
	
	

	1569
	5
	PLAY AREAS
Council discussed and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1569.1
	1559.1
	Stoke Charity/Hunton Play Area (STCH&H) – Monthly/Annual Inspection – No action required at this time.
	Clerk
	

	1569.2
	1559.2
	Pigeonhouse Yard (PHY) Play Area – Monthly/Annual Inspection – It was agreed to ask Neil Soutar to repair the gate which is not closing properly.
Soakaway – SDL Property Management, the new agents for Pigeon House Yard, have advised that the results of the percolation test showed that the soakaway area is not sufficient and that a further percolation test will therefore be carried out on another piece of land a little further away and that it is hoped that the soakaway can be moved soon.
	Clerk
	

	1570
	6
	HIGHWAYS  ISSUES  -  FOOTPATHS, GRIT BINS etc
Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1570.1
	1560.1
	Noticeboards – Cllr Maunder has met with Neil Soutar to agree the new site for the noticeboard which will be moved when the bench is installed.
	PM
	

	1570.2
	1560.2
	Benches – A letter has been sent requesting permission to site a bench at Kitson’s Clumps.
	Clerk
	

	1571
	7
	PLANNING
	
	

	
	
	New Applications detailed below were considered and agreed as follows: 
	
	

	1571.1
	538
	Sutton Manor Nursing Home, Sutton Scotney
	Reduce horse chestnut by 2-3m to growing points.
	18/00539/TPC
No comment
	Closed
	

	1571.2
	539
	Cobbles, Stockbridge Road, Sutton Scotney
	Enclose one bay of a two bay carriage shed.
	18/00727/LIS
No comment
	Closed
	

	1572
	8
	ACCOUNTS/Audit
	
	

	1572.1
	1562.1
	Balances: As at 31/03/18 General Reserves are £63,538.26 but after Earmarked Reserves are £33,703.26. Payments for April (detailed below) totalling £11,065.25 were agreed by the Council.
	Closed
	

	
	
	  
	Business Stream
	Water - allotments
	64.17
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PWLB
	Loan repayment
	1813.39
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chic Teak
	Memorial plaque for bench
	38.25
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Victoria Hall
	PC room hire & Scots Tots rental
	173.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	HALC
	Affilliation fees, NALC Levy & HR 
	578.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hants Playing Fields As.
	2018/19 Subscription
	40.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Gratton Trust
	2018/19 Grant
	6000.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bullington Lunch Club
	2018/19 Grant
	250.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Holy Trinity, Wonston
	2018/19 Grant
	800.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Stoke Charity with Hunton
	2018/19 Grant
	500.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	HMRC
	4th Quarter PAYE (Jan-March)
	92.20
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hantsa Pension Scheme
	March contributions
	118.43
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	March expenses
	121.54
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	April salary
	540.44
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	11129.42

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	

	1572.2
	1562.2
	Reserves & CIL Monies – The balance of CIL money due to the Parish has now been received.
	Clerk
	

	1573
	9
	Other Council Matters
	
	

	1573.1
	1563.1
	Allotments – One rent remains outstanding.
	Clerk
	

	1573.2
	1563.2
	2018 Parish Assembly, 10th May 2018 – Arrangements and publicity for the assembly were discussed.
	Clerk
	

	1573.3
	1563.4
	Victoria Hall – It is estimated that the new kitchen will cost £11,000 - £13,000. A questionnaire is to be sent to hall users to gather their views and expectations of the kitchen and the Parish Council will be included in this survey.
	
	

	1573.4
	1563.5
	NALC LO1-18 Financial Assistance to the Church – In response to the advice issued last month by NALC (National Association of Local Councils), the Church have issued a reply which states ‘The Church Buildings Council, following legal advice, has concluded that the provisions of the Localism Act 2011 and the Local Government Act 1972 allow for all local authorities, including parish councils, to contribute to the upkeep of church property under certain circumstances – mainly related to the public benefit achieved’. This
expenditure would be made under S137 of LGA 1972 (the ‘free resource’). The Clerk noted that Arnold-Baker lists expenditure on the preservation of churches under examples of actual uses to which the power is known to have been put by local councils (22.20).
It was agreed to make the grant payments (as listed at 1572.1 above) to Holy Trinity Wonston and Stoke Charity with Hunton. Off agenda.
	
	

	9.20pm
	
	Next meeting –  Wednesday 10th May 2018
	
	

	

Signed: Chairman …..…………….……………..... dated.........................................................



425

